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Lou-May walks the Tankwa-Karoo to raise funds for PAT 

 

May 2017  

Two PAT dogs, Honey (owned by Lindy Croxford) and Ace (owned by Megan Durant) won 

placings at the SPCA mutt of the year 2016, a fitting accomplishment for our 
commemorative year in 2016. 

They came 1st and 3rd respectively and won a photography session. Here they are on 

their best behaviour as model PAT dogs. Congratulations to both of you!  

 

 

With thanks to our 
generous sponsors   

SMS to Donate  
(RSA only)* 

{a{ άDONATE PATέ ¢h 
48748 (R10), 40580 (R20), 

42646 (R30) 

*Free minutes do not apply 

Honey Croxford and Ace Durant: SPCA Mutt of the Year 2016 

 

Lou-May Immelman, a member of Pets as 

Therapy, will be walking the 256km 

Tankwa-Camino from 5 May to 14 May 

2017 to raise funds for PAT.  

The Tankwa-Camino is a slack-packing, 

green flag trail that starts in Calvinia and 

ends in Ceres. Hikers walk along the 

R355 gravel road with nine overnight 

stops (in tents) along the way. This trail 

is not for the faint -hearted and challenges 

hikers at many different levels. Lou-May 

will be challenged physically, mentally, 

emotionally, psychologically and 

spiritually ï and be taken out of her 

comfort zone.  

Lou-May Immelman and her training 
partner, PAT therapy dog, Morris 

Thank you to Megan 
Durant and Trevor Rodney 
Photography for the 
photographs. 
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Your Executive Committee and their Pets  

New vice-chair Casper van 

Vuuren and his dog Max 

Chair, Dr Marieanna le Roux and her dogs, 

Gert, Anna (PAT dog) and Nonna 
Nici Reed, Membership, and her READ 

dog Juno 

  

  

  
When Callie sees her PAT Bandana come out of the draw she just knows itôs time 
for her special outing to Twilanga Retirement Village. It has been so incredibly 
rewarding so visit and it just gets better each visit. The residents are starting to form 
a real relationship with Callie and the nursing sisters have given feedback that 
certain ladies never smile except when Callie is there. They reach out and take 
turns to stroke her and hug her. They tell me stories of the dogs that they used to 
own and how they miss having a dog around. Even the ladies that use walking aids 
walk over to her to touch her. The nursing staff have been so welcoming and  
accommodating. I am getting to know which residents look forward to her visit.  
  
Callie is perfect for the visits as I know she doesnôt jump which some of the ladies 
express concern about before they are reassured. One of the residents in her 90's 
is very mobile and used to train dogs. She takes great delight in commanding Callie 
to sit.... and Callie usually obliges. Callie asks for love from one of the gentlemen 
who is relatively young but bedridden. He too used to have a dog and I can see he 
wants to touch her but he won't as he gets hay fever. This week he said that he is 
going to get a glove for the next visit so he can stroke her.... Callie rests her head 
on his mattress tempting him! 
 
My only regret is that I haven't been doing this sooner! I really hope that I can 
continue to make a small difference for many years to come. Thank you to PAT for 
setting this up - am so grateful!  

 

New Branch - 

Durban  

Celine Bentley & Callie 
(Durban) 

 

Margie Wood, 

Treasurer 
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Welcome to Retirement  

 
New Member Focus:  
Dick Crane & Trixie 

Trixie is the most loving dog I have ever 
come across. She is also very busy and 
wants to meet everyone with a broad 
grin and a tail which wags so much that 
her head swings from side to side to act 
as a counterbalance. All those who want 
to interact with her, end up simply loving 
her. She has the ability to bring broad 
smiles to the most solemn of faces.  
 
During that first visit a young resident 
took it upon himself to be my guide and 
interpreter (me not being an Afrikaans 
speaker) a role which he took very 
seriously. He was also a great asset when 
it came to finding our way through the 
buildings, as the layout is akin to a rabbit 
warren.  
 
On a recent visit, we came across a 
parked car with two rather distressed 
people standing beside it. I discovered 
that a mother was returning her 
daughter to Huis Horison, but was 
unable to coax her out of the car, 
ŘŜǎǇƛǘŜ ǘƘŜ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ƘŜǊ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΩǎ 
boyfriend who had come to welcome her 
ōŀŎƪΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ¢ǊƛȄƛŜΩǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴŎŜ 
that defused the situation and with her 
presence the young lad was able to lead 
his girlfriend into the building. 
Sometimes an animal succeeds where 
three humans fail.  
 

I have found that everyone reacts 
differently to a dog. Some people only 
want to give a quick pat, while others 
want to give treats and laugh at the 
gentle nibble or lick she gives to their 
hand. There are also those want to take 
the lead and walk with her, while others 
simply stand.    
 
Around August, we had the opportunity 
to add the Dream Tree School to our 
portfolio. Trixie loves children, having 
been brought up with our two young 
grandchildren, so she was in her element 
when she now had a whole group to 
entertain. When we arrived for our first 
visit she immediately caught their 
attention by running up the ramp of the 
jungle-gym, standing on the platform for 
a moment then sliding down the slide -- 
three times. Forever the clown! She also 
brought on much laughter from the 
children when she jumped up onto the 
bench where they were sitting and 
happily took her place amongst them. 
Finally, I am always amused when we go 
for a walk that often two or three pupils 
attach themselves to the lead and end up 
looking like the tail of a kite as they follow 
¢ǊƛȄƛŜΩǎ ǊƻǳǘŜ Ǿƛŀ ǇƭŀŎŜǎ ƻŦ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘΦ  
 
And so we begin our journey together, 
trying to bring a bit of sunshine into other 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ƭƛǾŜǎΦ 

 Dick Crane  

  

  

Cape Town Atlantic - Mariette du Toit 

Cape Town Deep South - Charmaine French 

Cape Town Northern Suburbs - Kristina Eva 

Cape Town Southern Suburbs - Sherri Farinha 

Boland - Dr Magdie van Heerden 

Durban - Leigh Tucker 

George - Elaine Swanepoel 

Helderberg - Annemarie van Vuuren 

Hermanus -  Dr Louise Botha 

Polokwane - Dr Karen Steenkamp 

  
Assessment team 

Dr Aileen Pypers 

Mandy Gibson 

Jorisna Bonthuys 

In Memory of PAT visiting dogs who 
have passed away 
 

tŀǘǊƛŎƛŀ aŎ/ǳƭƭǳƳΩǎ 5ŀǎƘ 
Dƛƭƭƛŀƴ [ŀȅΩǎ .ƻǎŎƻ  
  

Area coordination workshop sponsored by Regal Pet 

Health 

¢ǊƛȄƛŜ ŀƴŘ L ŀǊŜ ΨǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ƪƛŘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōƭƻŎƪΩ 
as far as PAT is concerned. After Trixie 
graduated in May 2016 we were assigned 
to visit Huis Horison, a cause which has 
become close to our hearts as they have 
been virtually neighbours for the past 
sixteen years. Consequently, we already 
knew some of the residents. On our first 
solo visit, many of them asked about 
Marieanna, from whom I took over the 
reins and I therefore realised that we had 
a hard act to follow.  
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  Welcome to our new members  

Nathan & Natascha Gibson with Hugo Deep South Annica Richard with Charlie Helderberg 

Patricia McCallum with Dash  Boland Geraldine Staegemann with Ray  Boland 

Marali Olen with Nandy  George Linda Dyer with Teddy  Polokwane 

Leoni Smit with Gummy & Xena Polokwane Pamela Dimond with Frankie  Durban 

Celine Bently with Callie Durban Sandra Swart with Mojo  Helderberg 

Elzabi van Wyk with Silvi  Helderberg Mary Murray with Ben  Durban 

Cherylann Pfister with Tripp  Durban Lesley Devine with Buddy  Durban 

 

Do you have special memories from 

your times with PAT?  We would love 

to feature them in the newsletter!  

Please send any articles or photos, 

ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ǘƻ 

Bronwynn@pat.org.za 

Who are Pets as Therapy ? 

PAT organises therapeutic visits by pet owners who volunteer to 

take their pets to visit people in hospitals, hospices, retirement 

homes, frail care facilities, special needs schools, residential 

centres, and a variety of other venues. PAT visits bring company, 

support, comfort, pleasure, stress relief and stimulation to those 

living either permanently or temporarily in these and other 

establishments. PAT is run entirely by volunteers.  

There is a wealth of scientific evidence showing that the interaction 

between people and pets is therapeutic ï physically, emotionally, 

psychologically and socially. 

For further information visit our website or  

Facebook page 
  

info@pat.org.za  / www.pat.org.za  

  

Suite 127  

Private Bag x26  

Tokai, 7966  

  

024 153 NPO / PBO 930 004 216  

Donate to PAT 

EFT 

Name:  Pets as Therapy 

Bank:  ABSA 

Branch code: 632005 

Account: 4060 497 683 

  

SMS (RSA only)* 

{a{ ά5hb!¢9 t!¢έ ǘƻ путпу όwмлκ{a{ύ 

{a{ ά5hb!¢9 t!¢έ ǘƻ плрул όwнлκ{a{ύ 

{a{ ά5hb!¢9 t!¢έ ǘƻ пнспс όwолκ{a{ύ 
*Free minutes do not apply. Errors are charged for. Admin 

charges do apply 

 

15 Year Anniversary 2016 

Welcome to our new Volunteers 


